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Rockingham Family Specialist Centre
Cnr Willmott & Gnangara Drive

PO BOX 6130

WAIKIKI WA 6169

Telephone: 9527 2901
Facsimile: 9527 2599
Website: www.rkdgp.com.au




Secretary: Elton Humphery
The Senate
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600
AUSTRALIA

Dear Sir or Madam:

We have been watching with interest the emerging debate regarding Medicare and are supportive of the establishment of the Senate Select Committee that has been established to examine this issue.  We would like to offer the following comments to assist you in your deliberations.

Whilst avoiding the broader and more philosophical issues associated with Medicare we believe the following amendments would be useful.

Practice Nurses

We recommend that practice nurse funding is available for all outer metropolitan practices whether they opt to take up the whole of the Medicare package or not.

HIC Online

We recommend that moving to HIC Online not be a condition of the receipt of Service Incentive Payments, Practice Incentive Payments or any other form of financial remuneration.

We believe that appropriate levels of funding will be required if there is to be widespread adoption of HIC Online.

Practice / GP

We believe that the decision to opt to participate in government programs must always be an individual one, that is, that individual GPs in a practice should be allowed to opt in to programs without an entire practice having to participate.

Bonding

We do not support bonding for the following reasons:

· It is proving increasingly difficult to get medical students to choose to become GP registrars, bonding will be a further disincentive

· Bonding can be viewed as a form of conscription which will have grave consequences for morale in the profession

Bulk Billing

We recommend that GPs should be empowered to decide when to bulk bill and when not to, rather than there being a blanket requirement of 100% of healthcare cardholders to be bulk-billed.  We further believe that for those patients that are bulk billed the full rebate should be available.

We recommend that the rebate levels applying in “other metro areas” should also applied to outer metropolitan locations.

We recommend that rebates be indexed.

The Division would welcome the opportunity to meet with the Committee and expand upon these comments when it sits in Perth, Western Australia.

Yours truly,

Dr Tammy Tai

Chair

Correct phone No. is   089 528 7700
